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to Montana in 
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If you love America, if you love Montana and if you want to preserve and strengthen 
the principles upon which America was founded, then YOU are a Last Chance 
Patriot!  

As we move forward with Last Chance Patriots we hope to increase our impact by 
joining forces with like-minded, energetic, committed folks who will work 
collaboratively to get Montanans to recognize and actively oppose the threats that 
our state and our nation face today.  The groundwork was laid in the past three years 
in western Montana by the establishment of the first two Montana chapters of ACT 
for America in Flathead and Lake counties.  The leaders of those two chapters are 
now working together to develop the goals and program for Last Chance Patriots.

Ed Kugler, Linda Sauer and Caroline Solomon have committed to taking the first 
steps to establish an organization that will provide critical information to concerned 
citizens through newsletters, speaking engagements around the state, presentations 
by well-respected guest speakers, and a presence on social media.

There is a lot of work to be done and we need your help.  If you would like to work 
with us, in any capacity, please indicate your interest in an e-mail to 
lastchancepatriots@gmail.com.

Stronger Together!

Missoula Refugee Update thru July 31st
As of June 15, 2017 there had been 115 refugees resettled in Missoula since August 
2016.  Their countries of origin are:

Democratic Republic of Congo 37

Eritrea 50

Ethiopia  7

Iraq 12

Syria  9

I am happy to report that between June 15th and July 31st  there were NO refugees 
added to these totals.  This is unlikely to continue for long.

All Last Chance Patriots must keep our eyes and ears open and share with us any 
stories you may hear about refugees leaving Missoula or relocating to other cities in 
Montana.  We will keep you informed about any additional refugees that are 
resettled in Montana in the coming months.  
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It’s eighty-three years late in coming, but at long last the Indian Reorganization Act 
of 1934 (IRA) is finally getting its first-ever review, and hopefully serious reform.IRA 
(48 stat. 984) forms the backbone of federal Indian policy across the country and has 
been extended, expanded and abused far beyond the original intent of Congress.

IRA (48 stat. 984) forms the backbone of federal Indian policy across the country and 
has been extended, expanded and abused far beyond the original intent of Congress.

In  order  to  understand IRA and its  major  impacts  on  America,  let  me share  an 
analogy. Imagine an American household with a single mom and a couple of sons, 
Johnny  and  Jimmy.  One  day  Mom  calls  the  family  together  to  make  an 
announcement:

“Johnny, you were here first; Jimmy you were here second. Therefore, Johnny, you 
are  more  valuable  and  important  than  your  brother.  And  Jimmy,  you  have 
intruded upon Johnny’s room, his life and his world, so a big chunk of everything 
you earn from now on and forever will be given to me, Mom, and I will redirect 
your earnings to Johnny. You really don’t belong here, Jimmy, because you were 
here second.”

This is exactly what has been happening in our country for eighty-three years. Since 
the Tribes (Johnny) tell the government (Mom) that they were here first, the non-
tribal inhabitants (Jimmy) have become second-class citizens.

The mantra foisted upon Americans for decades is, “We were here first; you stole our 
land.” Neither is true. But even if it were true, the response as of 1789 should have 
been, “So what?” That was the way of the world in the 1600’s under the Doctrine of 
Discovery. Life changed on this continent in September 1789.

One could hardly call the poor souls arriving on the Mayflower and other ships to 
establish a new life on this continent, conquerors. They had fled religious oppression 
under a tyrannical King, and were seeking liberty, religious and individual freedom. 
These  were  the  seeds  that  became the  Great  American  Experiment.  But  for  that 
“transgression,” apparently, Americans are to be forever damned.

In my analogy, Mom is our Mother Country. Imagine that Mom’s folks come to visit 
their grandsons and discover the new household rules. Mom’s folks, representing 
our Founders, would be astonished. The seeds planted in the early 1600s by arrivals 
from Europe gave birth to the Framers of our Constitution, and our Republic form of 
government. Regardless of historical decisions, some right, some wrong, the reality 
is  that  the  United  States  of  America,  as  of  September  1789,  is  our  government, 
inclusive of the now fifty separate and sovereign states. Revisionist history has been 
common practice for far too long, but the actual reversal of history occurring today is 
the slumbering thunder creeping across this country.

Continued on Page 3

  

Mom Always Liked YOU Best … Federal Indian Policy 
By Elaine D. Willman, MPA

Did you know 
that today, in 
Germany, 
England & 
Canada you 
can & will be 
locked up for 
saying 
negative 
things about 
Islam? It’s 
true! Be aware 
& insure it 
never happens 
in America!
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There  is  no  tribal  sovereignty  recognized  in  the  U.S.  Constitution,  but  such 
sovereignty (just like Jimmy paying perpetual debt to Johnny) has acquired a power 
beyond the Constitution’s  declared sovereign authority of  individual  citizens and 
states.  States  like Washington,  Montana,  Idaho and some Midwestern states  have 
continually relinquished their state authority in deference to all tribal whims. Many 
states have created de facto “trust” relationships with tribes where none existed; only 
the  federal  government  has  a  court  ordered  (but  not  constitutional)  “trust” 
relationship with their “dependent wards—Indian tribes.”

Johnny’s governments (tribes) may directly finance political parties, incumbents or 
candidate election officials. Jimmy’s government may not. Johnny’s businesses are all 
tax-exempt  and  growing  enormously.  Jimmy’s  businesses  are  taxed  to  the  max. 
Johnny’s government members can hold elected office anywhere across the country, 
passing land use and taxation laws upon Jimmy that do not apply to Johnny. Johnny 
has priority over most of the river and water systems throughout the Western states 
because Johnny was here first, and Jimmy’s needs don’t matter…he shouldn’t exist.

There is a wondrous Statue of Liberty in New York Harbor that welcomes all to come, 
as the early Jamestown settlers, legally to the United States. We are a country forged 
and  thriving  by  “intruders”  from  all  over  the  world.  Our  republic  form  of 
government  does  not  classify  those  who  were  here  first  as  superior,  nor  does  it 
distinguish a priority between the person naturalized yesterday as a full American 
citizen and the child born here five minutes ago. But federal Indian policy requires 
perpetual debt and shame for all who came second.

And now we take a deeper look at the Indian Reorganization Act and its impact on 
the lives of American citizens. In 2009, the U.S. Supreme Court ruled in Carcieri v 
Salazar that IRA was intended to reorganize only those tribes on existing reservations 
and “now under federal jurisdiction” in June, 1934.” There were only some 65-70 
actual Indian reservations in the United States in 1934. Therefore, the IRA was to 
reorganize only those 65-70 tribes, and no more. The Carcieri ruling was a political 
earthquake.

The Department of Interior and Bureau of Indian Affairs have not just reorganized 
reservations in existence in 1934; they have federally recognized a current total of 567 
tribal governments, each acquiring and expanding their reservations, each receiving 
tax exemptions, and each receiving money from Jimmy (“second-class” citizens).

The response to Carcieri under the Obama administration was to utterly ignore it, along with other Supreme Court rulings 
where the High Court rolled back tribal governing authority, replacing state sovereign authority.

The good news is that on June 22, 2017, the Department of Interior published a “Notice of Regulatory Reform” with an 
open public comment period on the Indian Reorganization Act (IRA) and four other major federal statutes. The Notice 
reads:

“This document also provides an overview of Interior’s approach for implementing the regulatory reform initiative to 
alleviate unnecessary burdens placed on the American people.” No doubt Johnny’s 567 tribal governments and the 
entire  Indian  industry  will  be  weighing  in  with  their  comments  to  legitimize  and  further  expand  decades  of  IRA 
unauthorized overreach.

Mom Always Liked YOU Best … Federal Indian Policy 
Continued from Page 2
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Mom Always Liked YOU Best … Federal Indian Policy 

Continued from Page 3

This is our very first opportunity to truly confront the erroneous and detrimental 
policies that one ethnicity that was here “first” is superior to all others in this country 
because all other ethnicities are intruders on this continent, and that communalism, 
socialism, and tribalism is preferable to individual liberty.
It is imperative that states, counties, towns, and Jimmy—who lives within an Indian 
reservation—describe their “burden” at this time. If Jimmy stays silent, Jimmy’s 
wallet will continue to be annually poached for the expansion of tribalism as a 
governing system, replacing our Constitutional republic form of government.

Please get your comments on the record to the 
Department of Interior in one of two ways:
1.Submit comments to the federal “eRulemaking 
Portal,” regulations.gov. In the Search box, enter the 

appropriate document number (DOI-2017-0003-0002). 
Or, 2. Mail a hard-copy of your comments to: Office of the Executive Secretariat, 
ATTN: Reg. Reform; U.S. Department of Interior; 1859 C Street NW. MailStop 
7328; Washington, DC 20240.

All other Americans are up against 567 tribal governments with 400 more waiting in 
the wings for their recognition (not “reorganization”). How long must Jimmy owe his 
older brother who was here “first” and who seldom says “thank you,” and never says 
“enough”?

I am not a secondary American citizen. Are you?

ELAINE WILLMAN, MPA, is a specialist in the field of federal Indian policy, a 
constant researcher, speaker, activist, and author of two books: (2005) Going to Pieces 
- The dismantling of the United States of America, and (2016) Slumbering Thunder - A 
Primer for Confronting the Spread of Federal Indian policy and Tribalism 
Overwhelming America. Ms. Willman attended two years of law school, has a 
Master’s in Public Administration (MPA) and 96 credits toward a Doctoral Degree in 
Federal Policy. She is of strong Cherokee ancestry; her spouse is Shoshone and a direct 
descendant of Sacajawea. Ms. Willman has lived for 25 years on three Indian 
reservations (Yakama (WA), Oneida (WI), and the Flathead Indian Reservation (MT). 

ACTION ITEM

“The Bill of Rights contains no grant of privilege for a group of people to destroy         
the Bill of Rights. A group dedicated to the ultimate destruction of all civil liberties, 

cannot be allowed to claim civil liberties as its privileged sanctuary                              
from which to carry on subversion of the government.”  

General, Dwight Eisenhower (Time Magazine October 13,1952
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ATTENTION! COMING TO MONTANA IN OCTOBER … Trevor Loudon

Actions You Can Take to Demonstrate Your Patriotism

 You can seize the day and contact your representatives at both the state and national levels.  Remember – we have a 
representative government and it is their job to listen to their constituents, so speak up!

   President Trump:  Phone  202-456-1111   E-mail:  (use website:  www.whitehouse.gov/contact )

   Governor Bullock:  Phone 855-3318-1350   E-mail: (use website: http://governor.mt.gov/Home/Contact/shareopinion )

   Senator Daines:  Phone in DC  202-224-251  E-mail: (use website:  www.daines.senate.gov/connect/email-steve 

   Senator Tester:  Phone in DC 202-224-2644  E-mail: (use website:  www.tester.senate.gov/?p=email_senator 

   Congressman Gianforte:  Phone in DC 202-225-3211 E-mail: (use website:  https://gianforte.house.gov/contact/email 

   For Montana State Senators and Representatives:  Use the state website and you will be directed to contact information  

   for your particular senator and representative: http://leg.mt.gov/css/find%20a%20legislator.asp 

ACTION ITEM

As you’re reading this we are working to bring Trevor Loudon 
to Montana in mid-October. Trevor Loudon is an author, 
filmmaker and public speaker from Christchurch, New 
Zealand. For more than 30 years, he has researched radical left, 
Marxist and terrorist movements and their covert influence on 
mainstream politics.

Trevor Loudon’s thesis is that what is commonly regarded as 
mainstream political policy is in fact driven and guided by 
hidden subversive elements. The Democratic party’s consistent 
defunding of the US military, Obamacare, the Iran Nuclear 
Deal, normalization of relations with Cuba, Islamic refugee re-
settlement, $15 minimum wage, fracking bans, pipeline 
shutdowns and the push for illegal alien amnesty are all 
consistent with far-left and Islamist agendas.

Trevor Loudon believes that these forces must be exposed and 
countered, as America’s continued role 
as a bastion of freedom is pivotal for 
the future of western civilization.

We’re working on a multi-city tour 
across Montana to help Trevor use his 
expertise to expose the Left and learn 
what we can do about it.

We will send out a Special Edition 
Newsletter for Trevor’s visit as soon as 
we finalize the details.

http://www.whitehouse.gov/contact
http://governor.mt.gov/Home/Contact/shareopinion
http://www.daines.senate.gov/connect/email-steve
http://www.tester.senate.gov/?p=email_senator
https://gianforte.house.gov/contact/email
http://leg.mt.gov/css/find%252520a%252520legislator.asp
http://www.whitehouse.gov/contact
http://governor.mt.gov/Home/Contact/shareopinion
http://www.daines.senate.gov/connect/email-steve
http://www.tester.senate.gov/?p=email_senator
https://gianforte.house.gov/contact/email
http://leg.mt.gov/css/find%252520a%252520legislator.asp
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It’s important to our 
State and our Nation 
that we work as a 
team to overcome the 
assault from the Left!

The Madness of the Left …  
                                             Coming to a Town Near You Soon
Everyday our news media brings us news that just a few years ago would have been 
unthinkable. Today, it’s commonplace and usually starts in our schools. Take the 
case of high school Senior and graduation speaker Moriah Bridges. A Pennsylvania 
school Principal, with the backing of the School Board, prohibited her from ending 
her speech thanking ‘her Heavenly Father or Lord’.

We move to the other coast in Washington state where popular high school football 
coach Joe Kennedy was fired from his job for refusing to quit silently praying on the 
sidelines as the State of Washington told him he must do. Note … he was silently 
praying. 

Back to the other coast we have Vero Beach High School student J.P. Krause who 
was disqualified by the Superintendent for using campaign slogans and methods 
akin to one President Donald Trump. J.P. proposed building a wall between his high 
school and a rival. After a public outcry the School Board caved and allowed him to 
be Class President.

At Evergreen State College students organized a ‘Day of Absence’ event. For the 
event white students were ‘encouraged’ to not come to campus during the event. A 
Professor who challenged the wisdom of the event was roughly confronted by 50 
students who demanded his resignation. He was forced to hold his classes off 
campus because the campus police said they could not guarantee his safety.

A recent poll by LendEDU of 1,659 college students in America shows that 36% of 
them think that having ‘safe spaces’ set aside are absolutely necessary. At Barnard 
College following the election of President Donald Trump female student 
government leaders sponsored a ‘safe space’ event offering hot chocolate and 
feminist coloring pages for attendees.

When President Trump called ISIS a bunch of losers, Congressman, CNN and all the 
way to The View called him irresponsible. They said it would lead to more terrorist 
attacks. Our country, and our world, is under attack. We are in a war for survival of 
the West and our way of life.

Think it can’t happen in the Great State of Montana? Think again. Recently at the 
Montana VA in Fort Harrison there was a Vietnam Era Marine who checked himself 
into the PTSD center, where he stayed in the program for a couple of weeks. One 
day, during a group session in walks a Vietnam era veteran, a transvestite, and 
things got real uncomfortable for all. The Marine took issue with how things were 
handled and what was happening. Long story short, he said a few things and was 
told he could be charged with a hate crime or he could leave the program 
immediately. He left.  Can you imagine?

The time is now to save our State and our Nation for our posterity.
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Pass along this newsletter, send us your 
ideas, suggestions and tips. Most of all, 
we want to know what’s happening and 

what you’re hearing!

THE TIME IS 
NOW!

“The Only Thing Necessary for the Triumph of Evil  
is that Good Men Do Nothing”

What Can I Do?

One of the most common questions we get 
is ‘What Can I Do?’ First, you have to care. 
You have to care enough about our way of 
life, our State and our Country to learn 
what is happening.

Second, you can attend meetings and 
events in your community. Every citizen 
needs to awaken to our nations impending 
demise.

Third, when you engage in meetings and 
events bring your friends, co-workers and 
children who are old enough to 
understand the issues.

Fourth, you can hold informational 
meetings in your home. Last Chance 
Patriots has resources you can borrow. 

Fifth, you can write. Write to your elected 
officials, your school board, your State or 
Federal elected officials. Make your voice 
heard.

Sixth, you can donate money and time in 
support of our efforts. It takes money to 
bring speakers to Montana and have a 
presence on the web. Contributions can be 
mailed to PO Box 264, Dayton, MT 59914.

We individually all have differing 
circumstances. We cannot do all of these 
but we can do some of them. There has 
never been a time in America’s history 
where our way of life is so threatened. 

Know what is being taught in your 
children or grandchildren school. Know 
what City Council is planning. 

Montana and America is counting on you!
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We hope you have enjoyed the Last Chance Patriots Newsletter and have found it informative.  We 
encourage you to share it with your friends and family.  They can receive future newsletters directly 
by sending us their e-mail address to lastchancepatiots@gmail.com

Last Chance Patriots

The small booklet above is 
known as the Explanatory 
Memorandum. It was 
evidence in the Holy Land 
Foundation trial in Federal 
Court. 

To know the depth of our 
problems get this booklet. We 
have a few available but they 
are available on Amazon.

You will learn the Muslim 
Brotherhoods plan for what 
they call ‘Civilization Jihad’ to 
bring down and take over the 
West.

mailto:lastchancepatiots@gmail.com
mailto:lastchancepatiots@gmail.com

